

Capital University

1 College and Main Columbus, OH 43209-2394

> Phone: (614) 236-6011 www.capital.edu

Mr. Edward Drake II Chief Executive Officer YNOTT Foundation 1799 W. 5th Ave. PMB 116 Columbus, OH 43212

Dear Mr. Drake,

I hope this letter finds you healthy and doing well.

I wanted to write to let you know how much my senior nursing students here at Capital University as well as I, appreciate Tifiro and your visits to our class. The information you give on end stage renal disease, both of your experiences of living with organ transplant and your advocacy for people living with renal disease helps these students better understand this very prevalent disease.

Both you and Tifiro's stories are amazing and show the students that people living with renal disease and post transplant can lead healthy, successful lives. It also shows that the more information that a person has on their disease process, the better they can care for themselves and lead healthy lives.

The students are amazed that in your time of dealing with having a disease like ESRD, you found your calling in your foundation by raising awareness, money and bringing this disease which strikes both young and old into public view. You are an inspiration to my students and I hope that we can continue this relationship into the future. Thank you for all that you do, not only for the young people that you help, but for inspiring my nursing students each semester.

Live long and healthy, David Shields MSN, RN Assistant Professor of Nursing

School of Natural Science, Nursing and Health

Capital University 1 College and Main

Columbus, OH 43209-2394

614-236-6388

dshields@capital.edu